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426 TRAVEL BY INSPECTORS OF TABLE STOCK POTATOES 

CHAP. 375 PUBLIC LAWS, 1957 

Sec. 2. Appropriation. There is hereby appropriated from the general fund 
the Stull of $n,ooo for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1958, and $n,ooo for the 
fiscal year ending June 30, 1959 to carry out the purposes of this act. 

Effective August 28, 1957 

Chapter 374 

AN ACT Relating to Geological Survey Publications. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., c. 38-A, §§ 6-C - 6-D, additional. Chapter 38-A of the Revised Statutes, 
as enacted by section I of chapter 471 of the public laws of 1955, is hereby 
amended by adding thereto, 2 new sections to be numbered 6-C and 6-D, to read 
as follows: 

'Sec. 6-C. Geological Survey Publication Fund, established. There is hereby 
established within the Division of Geological Survey a revolving fund for the 
use of the Division to cover printing and distribution costs for geological and 
related technical literature. 

Sec. 6-D. Printing and sale of publications. The Commissioner of Economic 
Development is authorized to :fix the price at which publications of the Maine 
Geological Survey may be sold and delivered. The Department shall receive 
without charge 10% of all such publications for complimentary distribution. 

The Commissioner is authorized to :fix the price at which United States Geo­
logical Survey and other United States Government maps, charts and other pub­
lications may be sold and delivered, provided such publications are specifically 
authorized for resale by the originating agency and are specifically concerned 
with technical information on the State of Maine.' 

Effective August 28, 1957 

Chapter 375 

AN ACT Relating to Travel by Inspectors of Table Stock Potatoes. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., c. 16, § 31, amended. The first sentence of section 31 of chapter 16 of 
the Revised Statutes is hereby amended to read as follows: 

'The State shall pay for the use of privately owned automobiles for travel by 
employees of the State in the business of the State not more than 7c per mile 
for the first 5,000 miles actually travelled by such employees on such business 
in anyone fiscal year, and 6c for each mile exceeding 5,000 miles.i proyidcd, 
hov;cycr, 4a~ ~ The State shall pay inspectors of seed potatoes or table stock 
potatoes 8c for every mile so travelled.' 

Effective August 28, 1957 
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